Strong Foundations Charter School


Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes
May 19, 2021
5:30 p.m.

Present: Dina Condodemetraky, Alison Murphy, Bri Rys, Sarah Osborne, Colleen Sliva, Eric Raymond, and Beth McClure (not a board member)

Absent: Mbula Ratzlaff
· Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m.
· Secretary’s Report: Vote on meeting minutes from April 21, 2020. Motion to approve by Sliva, second by Rys. Motion passed unanimously.
· Treasurer’s Report and Manifest
· Review and vote on April report and manifest. Motion to accept by Rys, second by Sliva. Motion passed unanimously.
· Principal’s Report
· Enrollment update: All classes are fully enrolled with waiting lists except 1st and 8th grade, but 8th grade has always been a smaller class.
· Construction update: Foundation sides are complete. Under slab utilities are going in (plumbing and electrical). Slab should be poured the first week of June. Then framing will start assuming the FAA evaluation is complete. Have received two loads of lumber. Lumber costs are higher than when the estimate was done. They are currently estimating an additional $20,000, but that is a placeholder. Trusses all made.
· Renewal update: We will submit our renewal application by August 20, 2021. Our on site will be on October 21, 2021. We will need board members to meet as part of the stake holder group.
· PTO Teacher Appreciation Week: Rys summarized that the PTO set up a number of different things for the week: ice cream bar, lunch from Wrap City, coffee and Dunkin Donuts, plants from Penumbra. Profits beyond what was raised will go towards lawn signs for the graduates.

· Osborne asked whether there is anyone who can put together an end of year video for the teachers. PTO put together a short one last year. McClure can ask Dunham if he can. Rys thought she could put a video together and will contact some parents to get some video clips. 

· Old Business
· Task Force (TF) Update: Condodemetraky- After the CDC issued their new announcement stating that fully vaccinated adults are no longer required to wear masks and social distance, the TF discussed how to start transferring into a mask free environment.  We discussed the idea of allowing our vaccinated teachers to go unmasked. 
Pro arguments: Kids need to see faces and the kids are capable of understanding the difference between permissions given to those who are vaccinated vs. those who are not. We want to show that we have confidence in the science that masks and distancing work. 
Con arguments: If the teachers go unmasked then the kids will start to follow suit before they should, especially among the elementary students. It may just be too soon to roll back the precautions safely.
If we do roll back mask requirements, it can be made clear to middle schoolers that the process is slow and we need time to transition as they might not be fully vaccinated in time before school ends so they may not be able to remove masks this year.  Even if we do relax the mask and distancing rules in the future, going mask free will be an option given to faculty, so no one feels singled out. TF decided to wait for the NHPH response before making any change to the mask rules.
UPDATE (biweekly webinar for educators and healthcare providers): NH Public Health has responded taking a differing point of view from the CDC, that we do still need to require masks and maintain distancing among the unvaccinated until the percentage of fully vaccinated children is high enough to start showing that herd immunity.  The TF supports following NHPH guidelines as we always have and not relax the rules.
We discussed how to make future announcements about rolling back the regulations when we are ready, possibly by email or a remote info session.  To start we will make a statement that, “As always we will follow the guidance of the NHPH as they continue to be most in tune with our local climate.” Since the narrative keeps changing, there will most likely be more discussion on how to proceed and what information we are disseminating.
The DOE is requiring us to present them with a fall re-opening plan. The TF will draft that plan starting at the next meeting.  It will probably look much like this year’s reopening plan.
· Parent term renewals: Osborne is interested in renewing her parent term. Murphy will let Condodemetraky know whether she is able to continue. Murphy brought up Safiya Wazir’s interest in the parent position. Condodemetraky will contact her. Murphy will reach out to another parent for next year who may be interested.
· Other : Sliva and McClure would like to see Sisti come back to the board. Condodemetraky will ask him whether he is able to take a 3-year term. McClure will share his contact information with Condodemetraky. Osborne let us know that Paul Raymond is interested in joining the board. 
· Osborne nominates Paul for the partial term with 2 years 3 months remaining. Second by Sliva. Osborne explained that his knowledge of schools will be an asset. Motion passes. Condodemtraky will contact him. Osborne will send Board his preferred email. 
· Question by Murphy about whether by-laws would need to be changed to do an introductory term for new Board members. McClure said there would need to be a change in the by-laws. She will send out by-laws to Murphy.

· New business
· Board member resignation received from Heather Warfield. Her term was scheduled to end in August 2021.
· Discussion remote vs. in-person meetings: Sliva said that it might be convenient to have primarily remote meetings, especially while we have to wear masks. As soon as we are allowed to get together in person without masks, she suggested that we have some in-person meetings. Condodemetraky said that CDC guidance stated that fully vaccinated adults could meet inside without masks, so we could possibly meet inside soon. Sliva suggested we have three meetings per year in person and the rest (about 7) remotely. Murphy and Osborne spoke in favor of in-person meetings. They said that it took them longer to feel comfortable with speaking up due to the remote nature of the meetings. Would like the September meeting to be in-person because new people will be joining. The Board agreed.
· Strategic Planning meeting in July: McClure will put documents in Google Docs to identify our Strengths, Weaknesses, Opportunities, and Threats. Sliva, Osborne, (Paul) Raymond, Murphy volunteered to be part of the strategic planning process. McClure will share the previous strategic plan. Sliva suggested meeting the last week of July. McClure will create a Doodle poll with possible dates and times. Will revisit this in June.
· Public comment: No public present.
· Other business: None 
· Meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m. 
Date of next meetings: June 23, 2021 (4th Wed.) and July 21, 2021 at 5:30 p.m. at 715 Riverwood Drive, Pembroke, NH or through remote means as determined by the Board of Trustees
***

	Trustee
	Term

	Dina Condodemetraky (Chair)
	3 Year Term – Sep 2019 to Aug 2022 

	Colleen Sliva
	3 Year Term – Sep 2020 to Aug 2023

	Bri Rys
	3 Year Term –   Sep 2019 to Aug 2022

	Eric Raymond 
	2 year term - Sep 2020 to Aug 2022

	Open
	3 year term – Sep 2018 to Aug 2021

	Open
	3 year term - Sep 2020 to Aug 2023

	Mbula Ratzlaff (parent term)
	1 Year Term – Sep 2020 to Aug 2021

	Alison Murphy (parent term)
	1 Year Term – Sep 2020 to Aug 2021

	Sarah Osborne (parent term)
	1 Year Term – Sep 2020 to Aug 2021
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